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        February 7, 2022 

 

To: Department of Commerce and Opportunity 

      First Stop Business Center 

 

 Re:  Mandatory 5 Year Reporting -Business Assistance and Regulatory  

              Reform Act 

 

 

To whom it may concern: 

 

 The Business Assistance and Regulatory Reform Act (20 ILCS 608/20) 

mandates that all Illinois state agencies submit a report every five years beginning 

in 2017 and include any result and recommendation following a review of the 

agency’s rules, regulations and permitting processes applicable to small businesses. 

The report is to be submitted to the DCEO, the Governor’s Office and the General 

Assembly.  This letter is the Illinois Independent Tax Tribunal’s 2022 report. 

 

 The Illinois Independent Tax Tribunal is a state agency whose sole function 

is to operate an administrative law court to handle disputes between the Illinois 

Department of Revenue and taxpayers.  The Tax Tribunal is not involved in any 

small business permitting process and, as a result, does not have any results or 

recommendations to report. 

   

 ________________________ 

James M. Conway  

Director and Chief 

Administrative Law Judge 

 

 

 

 

 

Cc via email: Governor’s Office at gov.reports@illinois.gov 

   General Assembly at reports@ilga.gov 
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